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MEETING OF TERENURE/RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (2)

TUESDAY 9th MAY 2006 

Motion No. 3
Cathaoirleach's Business:  Councillor A. White

"In view of the fact that it is now over one year since a Working Group was established in relation to the outbuildings at Rathfarnham Castle (see Area Committee Meeting 2, April 2005), that the Manager now present a report to the committee detailing how often the Working Group has met, what issues have been addressed by it, and what conclusions it has reached arising from its deliberations." 

REPORT:

The Council’s efforts some years ago to have the outbuildings at Rathfarnham Castle developed as part of a commercial arrangement by a private sector company, did not succeed.

Consequently a claim in the sum of Ir£ 269,668(€ 342,407.72) was made against the Council by the Company. This claim is in respect of the sum of money allegedly expended by the Company in relation to their proposals for developing the outbuildings.

The outbuildings are designated as part of the National Monuments site at Rathfarnham Castle.

Following an on site briefing with the Minister with responsibility for the Office of Public Works a meeting was held with the Office of Public Works to explore options for the future use of these buildings which would be a guide in determining the extent of conservation measures that would be required for their restoration. 

The Office of Public Works have now indicated that they propose to carry out remedial/refurbishment works on the Castle itself and have also indicated that they would be favourably disposed to incorporating some of the Council’s proposals in relation to the outbuildings.

Discussions are ongoing in this regard and the members will be kept informed of progress in the matter.
